TIERS CROSS COMMUNITY COUNCIL
CYNGOR CYMUNED TIERS CROSS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 7" APRIL 2016.

Members present. Cllr's C. George,(Vice Chair), A. Thorne, B. Bullimore, S. Yates, M. Rawlinson,
E. Jones, (Chair)

Also present. Cllr K. Rowlands, (County Councillor), C. Griffith, (Clerk)
Members of the Public. S. Hassan.

3773. ClIr George welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited Mr Hassan to speak. Mr Hassan
said that he was complaining about the speed of vehicles travelling through Thornton, that despite
there being road bumps, vehicles were straddling the bumps and driving at excessive speeds. It was
made more dangerous by the fact that there was no pavement in the village.

ClIr Rowlands suggested writing to the Police, supporting Mr Hassan's complaint and that the
matter should also bebrought up again at the Police Forum. CllIr Yates would mention it.

ClIr Thorne suggested getting PCC to infill the bumps so they could no longer be straddled, therby
reducing the speed of vehicles.

CllIr George said that there was two options, enforcement or prevention, with perhaps the best
option being prevention.

It was agreed by the meeting that the Clerk write to Ben Blake, PCC, asking for the bumps to be
infilled. And also write to Dyfed Powys Police asking for police attendance and enforcement action,
also to establish from the police how Speed Awareness Volunteers would be used. If Tiers Cross
volunteers were used other villages, would volunteers from other villages be used in Tiers Cross.
Mr Hassan then left the meeting.

MINUTES OF THE MARCH MEETING.

3774. It was proposed by Cllr Rawlinson and seconded by Cllr Yates that the minutes be accepted
as a true record

MATTERS ARISING.

3775. Solar Fund.

Cllr Thorne said that the cheques issued on behalf of the Solar Fund the previous month had been
returned due a misunderstanding over authorised signatories. This problem had now been resolved
and the cheques had been re-issued.

3776. Defibrillators.
The Clerk said that he would contact Jayne |Lewis, British Heart Foundation to establish what the
position was with grants.

3777. Bulford Road.

ClIr Bullimore produced plans drawn up by PCC, showing proposed improvements to the Old
Bulford Road. He said he would have preferred meeting with PCC before they had prepared the
plans, so that there was local input into the improvements. Cllr Rowlands said that he would arrange
a site meeting between PCC, Phil Legget, and Cllr Bullinore.



3778. Meeting with Quarry Management.

ClIr Rowlands said that he had spoken to the quarry manager and he would be attending the
meeting of Johnson Community Council on Monday 11" April 2016 to discuss items relating to
Johnson. He asked if members would like to attend this meeting or have a seperate meeting with the
manager. It was agreed that the list of complaints raided by Tiers Cross be raised at the meeting in
Johnson. ClIr Yates and Cllr Jones would attend. If the outcome was not satisfactory another
meeting would be arranged.

3779. PCC Consultation Meeting.
This had not yet been arranged.

3780. Memorial Garden.

The Clerk read a letter from the committee of the Memorial Garden stating that this was the last
year that they would be able to do the maintenance of the garden. This was due to advancing years.
It was agreed that a letter be sent to Mr & Mrs Haworth thanking them for all their hard work. The
Clerk would place a notice on the board asking for volunteers to assist in the care of the garden.

3781. Rare Plants.
ClIr Thorne had passed on the information to the resident who had raised the query.

3782. Vehicles parked on pavement near garage.

The Clerk said that he had received an email from the mechanics working at the garage and had
spoken to them on the phone. Cllr Rawlinson said that there was still a lot of cars parked there. She
also mentioned that the occupants of No 1 Red Bath View had placed a notice outside their
premised stating it was private parking when it was in fact a public road. It was also reported that
there two vehicles parked near the entrance to the Bulford Road which did not look road worthy.
The Clerk would pass this information on to Street Care, PCC.

CORRESPONDENCE.
3783. Planning Matters. (Cllr Rowlands did not take part in these discussions)

15.1220/PA. Placement of two storage containers at Rose Cottage Farm, Robeston West.
ClIr Thorne said this application had been approved the day before.

15/1235/PA Sub Division of Bulford House to linked holiday unit. No objections
15/1114/PA. Replacement agri.barn at Studolph Hall, Steynton. ~ Granted.
15/1132/CL. Use of garden for siting of a mobile home at Sycamore Hill, Dreenhill. Refused

Other Correspondence.
3784. email from Welsh Assembly. Consultation on proposed planning changes in Wales. Noted.

3785. Email from PALC. Notice of AGM.  Noted.
3786. Email from Pembs Coast National Park. Draft review of LDP. Noted.

Email from Welsh Assembly. Guide to community asset transfer. Noted



FINANCE.

3788. It was proposed by ClIr Bullimore and seconded by ClIr Yates that the following accounts be
paid.

£284.48, Computer for Clerk
£177.92. Clerks wages, April 2016
£44.40. HRMC. April 2016 PAYE.

MEMBERS REQUESTS.
3789. Cllr Thorne said that he had nearly finished drawing up a contract of employment for the
Clerk and went through what he had already done. On completion it would be circulated to the other
councillors and if accepted passed to the Clerk for agreement and signature.

3790. Cllr Thorne said that he would now prepare and release a press statement regarding the
money given to the Church and Young Farmers from the Solar Fund. Photographs will be taken on

completion of both projects for further press release.

The Chair closed the meeting at 9,20pm

Signed. Chair.

Date.




